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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

STATE FISCAL NOTE STATEMENT

	GENERAL ASSEMBLY
	LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION

	2011 REGULAR SESSION
	


MEASURE
	( x) 2011 BR No.
	 311
	
	(x )
	HB
	Bill No.
	172

	( ) Resolution No.
	
	
	( ) Amendment No.
	

	SUBJECT/TITLE
	An Act relating to nutrition and physical activity standards for child care agencies.


	SPONSOR
	Representative Addia Wuchner


NOTE SUMMARY

	Fiscal Analysis:
	
	X
	Impact
	
	
	No Impact
	
	Indeterminable Impact

	Level(s) of Impact:
	
	X
	State
	
	
	Local
	
	Federal


	Budget Unit(s) Impact
	Departments for Public Health and Community Based Services


	Fund(s) Impact:
	
	X
	General
	
	
	Road
	
	Federal

	
	
	Restricted Agency (Type)
	
	(Other)


FISCAL SUMMARY_______________________________________________________________

	Fiscal Estimates
	
	2010-2011
	2011-2012
	Future Annual

Rate of Change

	Revenues          Increase

                             (Decrease)


	
	
	
	

	Expenditures     Increase 

                              (Decrease)


	
	
	$150,000
	

	Net Effect      Positive

                         (Negative)


	
	
	($150,000)
	


MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  HB 172 requires the Cabinet for Health and Family Services (CHFS)  to identify model practices and establish nutrition standards and age-appropriate physical activity criteria for licensed child-care centers; requires a report by December 1 of each year.
PROVISION/MECHANICS:   HB 172 creates a new section of KRS 199.892 to 199.896 to require CHFS  to identify model practices and establish nutrition standards and age-appropriate physical activity criteria for licensed child-care centers; requires a report by December 1 of each year on the implementation of the standards and criteria.
FISCAL EXPLANATION:  CHFS states that, in order for the Department for Community Based Services (DCBS) to implement these standards, more training and education for child care centers would be required.  The cost of an additional trainer would be approximately $50,000 per year (salary and fringe).  With the requirement of an annual December 1 report, an additional staff person (at a cost of approximately $40,000 for salary and fringe) would be needed in the Division of Child Care to collect and collate the information mandated by HB 172.  Also, one staff person with content knowledge in the Department for Public Health, at a cost of approximately $50,000 for salary and fringe, would be necessary to identify model practices and establish nutrition standards as required by this legislation.  The development of curriculum and materials would cost another approximately $10,000. Therefore, CHFS estimates the costs of implementing this legislation would be $150,000 per year.
	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Cabinet for Health and Family Services
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